Good afternoon Highland CUSD No. 5,

I would like to share a couple of pieces of information with you. First, the regular HCUSD Board of Education meeting on Monday, June 28 will once again be livestreamed starting at 6:00 p.m. The link to access the live stream is: <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RnpdpxbImbA">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RnpdpxbImbA</a>

The next piece of information is regarding the COVID vaccination clinics conducted at Highland Primary School by the Madison County Health Department. The first clinic was held on Wednesday, June 9<sup>th</sup> with a promise to follow up with a second vaccination clinic. The second clinic will be held on Wednesday, June 30 at Highland Primary School from 3:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. All individuals 12 and older are eligible to attend. Appointments are encouraged, but walk-ins welcomed. Here is a link to the flyer: <a href="https://5il.co/ulxp">https://5il.co/ulxp</a> Please contact Madison County Health Department if you have any questions.

I plan to provide some updates in the coming weeks regarding the back to school guidance. First, we need to receive some guidance Many districts across Illinois have signed on to a letter requesting guidance be made available to school districts as soon as possible. As soon as we receive the guidance, we will be communicating with all parents about expectations come August. Please know that local conversations are occurring as we await the guidance from Illinois state agencies.

It's not customary to wish you a nice rainy day, but I hope this message reaches you as well as a few raindrops this evening. Enjoy the rest of your summer!

Sincerely,

Michael S. Sutton